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President’s Corner – Mike Rose 
 

Here we are --  the year 2001 and finally the 43rd Presi-
dent of our great country will be installed. The political 
bickering will continue for a long time. Let’s pray that we 
all may live through it. In our city another election is just 
around the bend. This Spring four new councilpersons 
will be elected. Our District is not among the contested 
seats. We as citizens of Garland should still be aware of 
the other races and who will be running. The City Council 
will be making decisions that will affect our personal 
budgets, therefore we need to be concerned as to who 
will be making those calls.  
 

Did you check the  ONA  web site to see who were the 
December 2000 winners of the second annual ONA 
decorating contest? The results were also given on the 
ONA information line, which was formerly called the hot 
line. As the year evolves current information will be 
posted on the web site and information line. The ONA 
Board will be discussing procedures as to how to coordi-
nate the posting of other Oakridge groups information on 
these sites. Stay tuned.           
 

Some of you may be wondering what happened to the 
brick wall on Buckingham Road? A 16 year old hit it and 
did not report the accident to his father’s insurance car-
rier. The insurance company is fully aware of the situa-
tion including pictures being provided. They have com-
mitted to rebuilding the wall. Many thanks to all who 
helped to resolve this situation. The ONA Board became 
involved only after it determined that the owners on the 
duplex could not handle the coordination of the situation. 
 

If you were among the attendees at the November Gen-
eral Membership meeting you heard a excellent presen-
tation by City Staff regarding the ongoing “benchmarking“ 
process. We discovered that 51% of the entire Oakridge 
community responded to the questionnaire. One fact that 
is a concern is that only 55% know of the deed restric-
tions in Oakridge. Wonder why the residential real estate 
folks do not inform buyers of these restrictions? Some 
do, of course, but it appears that most do not. Addition-
ally, there were many good things said about the news-
letter. 56%  considered traffic speed to be of a moderate 
to serious problem. As an aside we have discussed the 
installation of speed bumps at  past meetings. There are 
other cities in the Metroplex that presently have the 
speed bumps installed, but for fire and other reasons 
these cities are very seriously contemplating the removal 

(Continued on page 7) 

KUDOS!! 
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LET SUE DO IT 
 The refrigerator repairman is coming  today  

but you have an important meeting 
LET SUE DO IT 

You need a week away, but Kitty and Rover 
don’t want to go to the Kennel 

LET SUE DO IT 

The possibilities are endless 
(and the prices are reasonable) 

 · Pet/House Sitting 
 · Errands 
 · Taking kids to soccer, ortho, Etc. 
 · Shopping 
 · Grocery Shopping  (Especially  for       
            Home Bound Seniors) 
 · Etc., Etc. 

LET SUE DO IT 
Oakridge Resident Since 1988 

Sue Hageland 
972-530-5089 

News from the Membership Director 
 
Happy New Year!  I hope all of you had a wonderful and safe holi-
day.  The District Directors will be meeting soon and you will be 
hearing from us to start our annual membership drive.  Our annual 
membership goes from June to June.    
 
Why are we starting so early?  Neighbors were joining as late as 
November and December.  Notice that we did not publish a mem-
bership directory this year.  By the time most of the renewals 
came in it was too late. 
 
We would like to have our renewals in by the end of June, our 
directory done by the end of July so that you may pick up the new 
directories at our August membership meeting which is our first 
meeting of the new year.  We can always have supplemental addi-
tions at each membership meeting for new people who move to 
our neighborhood after that date. 
 
Our goal is to put together a membership book that (hopefully a 
binder if the cost is not outrageous that you can keep and change 
only the pages annually) where updates can be done through indi-
vidual pages.  The membership book will be broken into three 
segments:   
 

1. Alphabetical 
2. District and  
3. Street 

 
This would allow the directors to know who is in their area and 
for you to know who your director is and by street will allow you 
to get to know your neighbors.  Please let me know if you have 
any other suggestions. 
 
Peggy Richey 
Membership Director 
peggy@peggyricheyrealty.com 

 
 

 
 

TAKE TIME 
TO TRAVEL 



3 

Crocheted Names 
Suitable for Framing 

Also 
Crocheted Angels, 

Bells, Snowflakes, & Doileys 
Call Norene Murphy 

972-530-6669 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PET SITTING – TIME MGMT SERVICES 

Travel Arrangements – Resumes 
 

SERVING THE COMMUNITIES OF 
GARLAND, NORTH DALLAS, RICHARDSON 

BONDED   LICENSED    INSURED 
 

25% OFF FIRST PET SITTING VISIT 
“WE CAN BE THERE WHEN YOU CAN’T” 

 
    PHONE:  972.485.0367 
    FAX:        972.485.1337 
    Email:    hppytrls@flash.net 
 
    MEMBER: PET SITTERS INTERNATIONAL 
    INSTITUTE/CERTIFIED TRAVEL AGENTS 

 

Master Electrician 
ONA Member & Neighbor 14 years.  

Perhaps you need a fan hung or 
some outdoor lightning… Maybe you 
have lights that flash on & off or have 
other electrical needs...  

Call Al @ 972-495-7383 
 

Oakridge Women’s Club 
 Libby Morse 

Happy New Year 2001! 
 

Last Month: We had a great holiday season! The Children’s Christmas party 
was wonderful! Santa brought gifts to all the good little girls and boys of the 
OWC. 
The Adults night out at Benihana was fun!  
In January we met at Desperados.  We discussed the upcoming progressive 
dinner and the babysitter recruitment night in February. 
 

ATTENTION ALL BABYSITTERS! 
The Oakridge Women’s club annual “Meet the babysitter night” is just around 
the corner!! All interested baby-sitters and their moms are invited to attend.  
You’ll fill out a questionnaire (including names and phone numbers of refer-
ences), meet our members, and help yourself to refreshments! We have great 
door prizes!  If you are interested in expanding your baby-sitting business, 
Mark your calendar: 
Tuesday February 6th 2001, at the home of Sharron Smith (2226 Diamond 
Oak Dr.) at 7:00 p.m. If you have any questions, Please call Sharron at 
972-530-3873 
(If you can not make this meeting but would like to be added to our baby-
sitting packet call Sharron to give your information.) 
 

Next Month: February is also the month of our Progressive Dinner! This is a 
great way to meet the spouses and see some houses! It is Saturday February 
10th. We will begin with refreshments and appetizers at Maryann’s house at 
6pm. The cost is $5.00 each. (Please bring the money to the Feb. 6th meeting). 
RSVP with Sharron by Feb. 6th (972-530-3873) 
She also has the sign-up list for the food and beverages. Thank you Maryanne, 
Libby and Becky for the use of your houses! We look foreward to it! 
 

If you are interested in joining the  
Oakridge Womens Club  

please call Libby Morse @ 972-495-9034 
Or e-mail to Tomlib@home.com 

  

Jessica Acosta 
 Mary Kay Independent Sales Manager 

 
 
1917 Santa Anna 
Garland, TX  75042             972-272-2257 
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THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 
THANK YOU! 
 Luanne Payne 
 

Once again, I would like to thank all the 
families that baked items or donated 
money for the 2 dinners that were deliv-
ered to Fire Stations No. 3 and No. 6 on 
Christmas morning.  The firemen at 
both stations truly appreciate everything 
we bring and especially all the thought 
that was sent with it.  I would like to say 
thank you to these individual families: 
 

      Albertson’s  
 (Richard Moseley)      
      Oakridge Country Club  
 (Joe Don Davis) 
     Mr. & Mrs. Larry Dayhoff 
     Mr. & Mrs. Williams Edwards 
     Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Gingerich      
     Ms. Sue Hageland & family 
     Mr. & Mrs. Gary Hearn 
     Mr. & Mrs. Gary Klembara 
     Mr. & Mrs. Bob Musseman, Jr.     
     Mr. & Mrs. William Olive 
     Mr. & Mrs. Vance Payne 
     Mr. & Mrs. Rick Poole 
     Mr. & Mrs. Robert Rummel 
     Mr. & Mrs. David Thomas 
     Mr. & Mrs. David Winter 

The New Year, 2001 
 
Out with the old and in with the new. 
2001 is here NOW and we need to ad-
just to the change. The GHC will make 
2001, the year of “Neighborhood Vitality 
for Garland”. The city needs to make a 
commitment to its neighborhoods, 
many of which are aging, and  invest in 
the cities future. This can be done 
through a dedicated Neighborhood Vi-
tality program, similar to the ongoing 
program in Richardson. This is a citi-
zens approved “Bond program” aimed 
solely revitalizing neighborhoods. 
 
The GHC has approached the City of 
Garland with a recommendation to 
move forward with such a program and 
let our citizens vote on a similar bond 
program as soon as possible. Unfortu-
nately, our city  is not in support of a 
bond program such as this, at this time!  
It might be considered several years 

down the road when Garland considers it next bond package. 
Why the delay? Are our neighborhoods not important? Why 
can’t the citizens of Garland vote on a Neighborhood Vitality 
bond program during our May 2001 election! The time is NOW. 
Neighborhood Vitality NOW.  Let the city and your council 
members know that the time is NOW and put a Neighborhood 
Vitality bond program on the May 2001 ballot. Let the citizens 
VOTE! 
 
Lee Smith is President of the Garland Homeowners Coalition 
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No one  celebrates being together, en-
joying one  another’s company and 
sharing recent and upcoming events 
more than The Oakridge Day-
timers.  On January 9th they met to-
gether at the home of gracious host-
ess, Chris Beyers.  JoAnn Williams, 
Trudy Schmidt and Sue Pauley were 
refreshment hostesses for this January 
meeting.   

By Dianne Winter 
 

The members had exchanged cookies and gifts at the Decem-
ber meeting at the gaily decorated home of Diane Owens  and 
were now ready to utilize the gift of 2001 with great enthusi-
asm.    
 

At the December  meeting the president, Roberta Jones, had 
thanked everyone for their support with  beautifully written 
prose as she passed the presidency on after serving for 2 1/2  
years.  Her thoughts reminded all the members of  the sincerity 
of her act of organizing the neighborhood organization.  At the 
January meeting Jo Dietz presented her with a personalized  
2001 calendar with pictures of significant events during her 
presidency.  Reminiscing while looking at the pictures in the 
calendar was one of the highlights of the January meeting. 
Roberta also won the door prize. 
 

After a social time, the new president, Dianne Winter, wel-
comed guest, Audrey Castleman, and reminded members that 
a new year was beginning and the dues of $12.00  were pay-
able at that time.  Call Mary Pattie (972-496-6486) for member-
ship information.  Daytimers encourage members to join Oak-
ridge Neighborhood Association also for support and aware-
ness of community activities.    

Gail Durbin listed members’ birthdays for the month and re-
ported on members’ situations that  prevented their atten-
dance.  Two such members are Jane Buchanan and Jackie 
Tucker.  Best wishes were sent to these members as other 
provisions such as food and visits were organized.    

Jo Dietz announced plans for the February Tea 
and asked for her committee to meet. The $5.00 
voted on earlier should be paid to the treasurer be-
fore the  tea.  
 

Arts and Crafts is scheduled to meet at 1pm on 
Feb 19 th at  the home of Roberta Jones. (972-
414-7277) 
 

Book Club will meet on January19th ,10am, at 
home of Mary Musseman.  Call Jo Ann Williams 
(972-530-2938) 
 

Stitch and Chat will meet at the home of Noreen 
Murphy Tuesday, January 16 at 10am. (972-530-
6669) 
 

Any Canasta ???? Call Barbara Brunette (972-
5304288) 
 

Bridge ????  Call Jane Buchanan (972-530-4762) 
The Out to Lunch Bunch will meet at 11:30am, 
January 24th  at the FOXGLOVE (s/w corner of 
Legacy and Independence). RSVP Jo Dietz (972-
530-8308)   
 

After much lively discussion the Fun on the Run 
Group decided on a date of February 9th to attend 
the Kimbell Museum Art Exhibition in Fort Worth.  
Meet at 10am by the pool in the Oakridge Country 
Club parking lot. Call Martha Boyette (972-414-
9875) 
 

Mary Musseman designs a great 2 month calendar 
of events for every meeting.  To include your group 
events and any changes please give her the infor-
mation  and adequate time prior to the meeting for 
preparation.  Use your  calendar as our greatest 
method of communication.  Call (972-414-1098) 
 

You are invited to February Tea 
at the home of Mary Jensen , 3021 
Oak Point, on Tuesday, February 
13th at 2 pm for a program by Judith 
Dyer from the Cultured Cup on the 
presentation of a proper tea. 

 
The club will listen to her information and  enjoy the 
tea and accompaniments prepared by the tea com-
mittee under the direction of Ms Dyer and Jo Dietz.  
The cost is $5.00 to be paid to Mary Pattie  (972-
496-6486) prior to the meeting.  
 
Put your        into this one. 
 
Don’t forget your Secret Pal! 
 
For information concerning Daytimers contact  Di-
anne Winter (972-530-6210) or  e-mail: ddwin-
ter@home.com 

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
Police & Fire Emergencies          911 
Police Non-Emergencies      972-205-2150 
Lone Star Gas    1-800-817-8090 
Sanitation      972-205-3500 
Environmental Code      972-205-3800 
Animal Control      972-205-3570 
Poison Center    1-800-764-7661 
Street Light Repair      972-205-3483 
Electricity Emergency      972-205-3000 
Water & Sewer      972-205-3210 
Councilman, Lowell Hyatt      972-495-9394 
Off. Stephanie Funk, NPO      972-205-2740 
ONA  information Line      214 -967-5136 
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Clean Sweep 
Residential cleaning - No job too big or too small 

 
  Rhonda Nash    

2422 Diamond Oaks Drive 
Garland, TX, 75044 

Phone:  972-414-6936 
Mobile:  972-740-4415 

email:  rgnash@gateway.net 

 

Tired of looking at the same old things?   
Does your home need an update?   
Want to rearrange your living area? 
 

If you answered yes to any of the above  
questions, call me.   
I can help rejuvenate your home. 
 

           Jackie Cantrell 
           Jackie’s Interior Decorating 
           Consultation by appointment 
                       972-866-9168 

 
Clothes You Love to Live In 

 
 
 3213 Big Oaks Drive    

 Garland, TX 75044    

 Phone: (972) 414-9576 
  

 Email:kiowatkins@earthlink.net 
 
KI O’C WATKINS 
Independent Fashion Coordinator 

     Neighborhood Crime Activity, by Bill Johnson 
 
There were three crime incidents reported for Oak-
ridge in November: 
  
11/24/00    11:57pm  3300-block    Bending Oaks Trail 
Criminal Mischief ($50-500) 
11/24/00    11:57pm  3300-block    Bending Oaks Trail 
Criminal Mischief ($50-500) 
11/25/00      1:13am  2800-block    Big Oaks Drive       
Criminal Mischief ($1500-20,000) 
  
There was one crime incident reported for Oakridge 
for December 1 - 14: 
 
12/08/00    08:10am  2800-block    Big Oaks Drive       
Habitation Burglary attempt 
 
Crime incidents for December 15 – 31 should be in-
cluded in next month’s report. 
 
At least two incidents of vehicles driving across the 
lawns of residents at night were reported.  A guess is 
that these are the result of joy-riding youths.  Resi-
dents are asked to be alert to and to report such de-
structive behavior.  Also, some holiday wreaths were 
stolen from area homes. 
 
One incident in November involved an automobile 
from the apartments across Buckingham Road putting 
a hole in the brick wall behind homes along Hearth-
side.  Perhaps this is a good time to remind residents 
whose homes back up to these walls that they are 
responsible for maintenance/repair of the walls, just 
as all property owners are responsible for mainte-
nance of sidewalks in front of their homes.   The ONA 
has taken a leadership role in facilitating repair of the 
current damage.  But the ONA does not ‘own’ the 
walls and is not responsible for their repair.   
 
The next Citizens On Patrol Volunteer training class 
will be held on Saturday, February 24, from 8am to 
5pm.   Deadline for application forms is January 31.   
Anyone interested in joining those who patrol the Oak-
ridge area should contact Bill Johnson (972-414-1665 
or by email at bill_margejohnson@prodigy.net.  A por-
tion of this meeting will be dedicated to code enforce-
ment training.  Currently active patrollers are invited to 
attend, though anyone planning to do so should notify 
me to ensure there will be enough space. 
 
The Garland Police force is celebrating its 50th anni-
versary in 2001 with special police badges.  Begun in 
1951, the Police hope to reach the level of 298 offi-
cers by years end. 

 
The February Crime Watch meeting, held on the 
second Thursday of each month, will discuss the 
structure of the Police Department, along with a 
tour.  Those interested are invited to attend.  
March’s meeting will discuss drug awareness, 
and April’s topic is juvenile law.   
  . 
Should anyone need to contact our Neighborhood 
Police Officer (NPO), Officer Stephanie Funk can 
be reached at (972) 205-2740, or at 
skfunk480@hotmail.com.    
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An Oakridge Neighbor since 1986 
Office Close to Home 

MICHAEL W. STUCKER 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

Wills & Probate  ·  Commercial Litigation 
Contracts  ·  Incorporations 

Partnerships  ·  Deceptive Trade Practices 
1919 S. Shiloh RD. #330 Garland, TX 75042 

(972) 271-7200 

Licensed in Texas since 1976 
Not Certified by the  

Texas Board of Legal Specialization 

Banish Apathy With A Reality Check 
 

Ask any volunteer working in a neighborhood organization 
what constitutes his or her greatest frustration. More often 
than not, the answer will be "apathy." In fact, I have found 
that apathy ranks about equally alongside residential crime 
and deed restriction enforcement as major complaints civic 
association leaders express consistently about their 
neighborhoods. It seems, at least from their harried perspec-
tive, that only a handful of dedicated do-gooders bother to 
muster up the energy to get involved in neighborhood life. 
And, it's this same handful that keeps the neighborhood 
group going from meeting to meeting, year to year, until the 
group either slides into terminal ennui or rekindles its energy 
through the miracle of a neighborhood crisis.  
Since crisis-courting isn't a particularly good organization-
building technique, civic associations that want to smooth out 
the peaks and valleys of participation would do well to plan 
ongoing programs to accomplish two important things: (1) 
take into account who their neighborhood constituents are 
and what they need and want, and (2) produce successful 
results. 
Key to any planning process is acquiring a grasp of reality. 
Many civic associations believe that household participation 
rates of less than  100%, or close to it, are unacceptable. 
Nonsense! Think about the nightmare of logistics if every 
resident turned out for every meeting. It isn't possible or even 
desirable to have everyone participate actively, and civic 
clubs shouldn't set 100% membership participation as a 
goal. 

What is a reasonable goal? That depends on the 
neighborhood and the characteristics of its population. This 
is where knowing your neighborhood constituency comes 
into play. If it contains primarily young working families with 
many demands on their time, for example, expectations of 
participation have to be tempered accordingly. Perhaps a 
10% rate makes better sense in this case. 
Many other factors can affect participation: educational 
achievement,  economic  status,  neighborhood stability,  and 
ethnic or cultural homogeneity. Generally speaking, a greater 
level in each of these areas will yield a greater level of par-
ticipation.  
While it is important to know about the characteristics of the 
people who make up the neighborhood and to be able to 
work within the limits they imply, civic associations often can 
enhance participation despite them. They do this by invoking 
two very powerful influences: perceived benefits and actual 
results. It doesn't matter if a neighborhood is rich or poor, 
highly educated or poorly educated, culturally diverse or not, 
people will join and support a group if they believe they will 
receive some benefit that is related to their personal needs. 
Needs vary. Some are based on emotion, such as a wish to 
belong or a desire to dispel loneliness. Others are more 
practical. In neighborhood terms, some practical motivators 
are expressed in the desire to preserve  property  values,  
fight  crime,  or  pressure  local government for more ser-
vices. 
It's also a fact of voluntary life that people will join or support 
a group if they see that it's accomplishing worthwhile things. 
A civic association that slows its efforts or gets mired in the 

same old routine eventually runs out of the member-
ship steam. 
 

 Susan Hill, is President of Texas Neighborhoods Together 

of the bumps. Apparently the reduction of the 
speed on the cities residential streets is not as 
important as response times for emergency 
situations. We heard from our city Fire Chief 
how these response times may affect our indi-
vidual insurance costs.  Your ONA Board will be 
pouring over the entire survey results in the 
coming months.This will be a good tool for future 
ONA Board’s use in the attempt to cause strong 
growth in the Oakridge community. And finally 
another interesting item was that many positive 
comments were given as to the ONA in general 
and in specific as to the maintenance of the 
common areas. Do you know more could be ac-
complished if the ONA membership increased 
substantially ?  In fact, as membership grew it is 
entirely possible that the annual dues could be  
reduced  based upon substantial growth. Do you 
know of folks living in the Oakridge community 
who do not belong to the Oakridge Neighbor-
hood Association ?  Why not talk to them. The 
ONA needs all members to affect growth. 
 

The next two General Membership meet-
ings are very important. March 1st we will 
elect a nominating committee. These 
folks will post their results in the April 
’01 newsletter. The May 24th meeting we 
will elect a new ONA Board. It is critical 
that the membership become involved. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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OAKRIDGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
P.O. BOX 450145 
GARLAND, TX   75045-0145 

 
BULK RATE 

US POSTAGE 
PAID 

PERMIT # 573 
GARLAND TX 75040 

PIERCE’S PEEL AND SEAL 
 

   Don’t Let Your Wood Turn to Gray and Rot Away    
 

Wood Preservation and Restoration Services * Quality Products  
• All Work Guaranteed 

 

Protects Natural Wood Color • Repels Water • Extends Wood Life 
Mold, Mildew & Fungus Resistant Film 

 
Make your old gray wood look like new 

Keep your new wood looking new for many years 
 

For free estimate call (972) 496-0968 
5% paid for referrals 

Oakridge Resident 

NEW  
FENCES 

DECKS 
ARBORS 

OLD 
FENCES 

ONA Information Line: 214-967-5136 
 

ONA Website: oakridgena.com 
              OFFICERS 
President  Mike Rose 
Vice President Jim Griffin 
Secretary  Fern Cook 
Treasurer  JoAnn Schmerheim 
 

             DIRECTORS 
District 1     Gene & Diana Bauske 
District 2  Jim Cook 
District 3  June Phipps 
District 4  Bill Johnson 
District 5  Brenda Olive 
District 6  Kelly Prater 
District 7  Chris Beyers 
 

            COMMITTEES 
Membership Peggy Richey 
 Nelson Prater 
Newsletter Jackie Griffin 
Environmental Cy Farver 
Technical Peggy Richey 
Crime Prevention Bill Johnson 
Citizens on Patrol Bill Johnson 
Civic Interests Mike Rose 
Welcome Wagon District Directors 

CHANGE SERVICE  REQUESTED 


